
Meeting Date: April 13th, 2023
StatusAction Item

The Berkeley Drive street name sign has been removed at Issaqueena Trail. Can this be 
replaced? 

This sign has been replaced.

Conversation with Council 
Progress Report

as of April 21st, 2023

Questions? Contact City Hall at 864-653-2030.

Complete

Tree roots are damaging Downs Loop near Berkeley Drive. When and how can this be 
fixed?

Tree root uplift of roads caused by mature trees can only be prevented by removing the 
offending tree and rebuilding the roadway. When Downs Blvd is repaved, the Director 
of Urban Land Management, Director of Public Works, and City Engineer will work to 
develop the best method of repair. Downs Blvd is not currently in our three year look 
ahead paving cycle but will continue to be evaluated. 

Ongoing/ 
Procedure 
in Place

How can we prevent people heading east on 123 from making U-turns at the College 
Avenue/133 intersection to head west? Can we add a no U-turn sign or modify the 
intersection to prevent this from happening?

This intersection is controlled by SCDOT. Staff met with SCDOT on April 20th. They are 
evaluating the condition. 

Ongoing

Can the intersection of Hwy 123 and College Ave/133 be made an all stop crossing like 
the intersection at Douthit Hills?

Staff met with SCDOT on April 20th. This request was denied.

Complete

Is Chepstow Whales Clemson’s Sister City? Was this ever formalized? If so, we need a 
sign to acknowledge that.

There may have been an informal collaboration, but the City of Clemson has not 
participated in the Sister City program. 

Complete

Do high density housing projects have fire walls between each unit? IBC?

Yes. Units are separated with walls that have a one hour fire resistance rating. They also 
have sprinkler systems. 

Procedure 
in Place

Can a light be installed at the Pendleton Road/Hwy 76 intersection? It is difficult to 
turn left from hwy 76 onto Pendleton Road because of poor visibility. Can Cats Eyes or 
reflective paint be used if a light cannot be installed?

Staff met with SCDOT on April 20, and they confirmed the are scheduled to restripe this 
intersection and install reflective raised pavement markers this summer. SCDOT has 
given permission to pursue the installation of a light, and we are working with Clemson 
University on a location that will work with their future plans. 

In Progress

Can a radar equipped speed limit sign be placed on Issaqueena Trail as you approach 
Berkeley Drive coming from both directions?

SCDOT has approved our request to place signs in these locations as long as they are 
solar powered. We have ordered 2 driver response speed limit signs and will install them 
upon arrival. 

In Progress


